
Warning!  
 
The information contained in the GAD report and in the questionnaires focuses only on particular 
elements of network operators’ defined benefit occupational pension schemes for the purposes of 
our review of how Ofgem’s first and third pension principles are being applied. The information does 
not present a complete picture in relation to any scheme individually or the networks’ pension 
schemes as a whole.  

 
Neither the licensees nor Ofgem accept any liability in respect of any errors or omissions or for any 
loss or damage arising from use of the information in the GAD report and the questionnaire 
responses. 


